RED Committee Minutes

06/27/2018

Meeting called to order 6:03 by Jason

Present: Jason Koeber (Chair), Gloria Leustek (Selectman Rep) Jennifer Rhodes, (secretary) Cherie Rowe

Excused: Devon Snikeris, Beth Pelton Absent: Dennis Murphy (Co- Chair)

Gloria mentioned that Kathy Morehouse is interested in becoming a alternate member

Financial Report – Gloria stated that the committee is anticipating the donations for the **Music in the Park** from: Picadelli Farm, Bob's Fuel, and Savings Bank of Walpole

The money raised at MIP 50/50 sales was \$79 6/14/2018 and \$53 06/21/2018. This includes a \$20 donation that was made each night.

Farmers Market – Jason informed the committee that he is expecting another person with a local greenhouse to be attending on alternating weeks to fill the void when the other local greenhouse will not be in attendance.

There have been a few school students in attendance and stated that they are looking forward to continuing to be able to sell crafts for fundraisers.

Music in the Park – The lions club has been in attendance selling refreshments, 50/50 sales mentioned in the financial report.

Pole Banners: No update/going to table after 07/11/2018 meeting

Live Music at E.L.M.M. - no update

Business Directory and Map- Gloria is looking to meet with Kathy Morehouse soon to discuss ideas

RED and Winchester brochures- No update

Logo Merchandise- Jenny brought a printout from 4 IMPRINTS.COM to show pricing and color options for canvas bags to be sold at events with the Winchester logo. The goal is to have the visitors to the Farmers Market use the bags, etc. The cost is \$1.25 for 150 bags. The committee voted and agreed to purchase bags at a cost (hopefully) not to exceed \$250.00

Jenny is going to pursue 4imprints.com and another company Gloria recommend. Jenny will have Beth send her a proof of the logo that Beth agrees to use and to have a proof and hopefully a sample sent to vote on. Some companies will send a generic logo bag for free.

Town Concerns- The committee has decided to keep the picnic table at the park beside the diner. Jason wants to stain the picnic table upon his return from vacation. The committee discussed the concerns of unwelcome loitering at the picnic table and agreed it was better to have it and it be used for the positive and welcoming atmosphere it is meant to promote.

We discussed possibility of Oct4Th as a date for a Harvest Festival. We are currently discussing options and ideas.

Residential property clean up- A suggestion was made to write a list of soft approaches and take the details to the Selectman. Jenny and Cheri agreed to meet outside of the committee meeting about different approaches and whom to contact about the cost. We are going to keep this off of the future agenda until we have more information to share.

New/ other business

Fix it station- no update. Continued to next meeting

Motion to adjourn was made by Jenny, seconded by Cheri. Meeting Adjourned 7:00

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Rhodes

Minutes Approved on

Signed

Jason Koerher-Chairl